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Calendars SUMC  
58TH. ISSUE 

There are just a few 
Community Birthday  

Calendars for sale! Only 
$4.00 each! Pick yours 

up today!  

BLOOD MOBILE  
will be here Nov. 4th From 
12:00pmð5:00pm.  

So roll up your sleeves and 
get ready to give.  

There has been a blood 
shortage this year so we are 
in dire need of donations. 
Free Smoke Detectors will be 
given to those that donate 

Circuit Rider 
Saybrook United Methodist Church 
ñPeople trying to live like Jesusò 

7900 S. Depot Rd., Ashtabula, OH 44004 
Website: www.saybrookumc.com 

Phone:  (440)969-1562 Fax (440)969-9781 
Parsonage:  (440)969-1242 

E-mail: sumc@neohio.twcbc.com   November  2016   Volume 16  Issue 11 

As I write this, it is mid October—-  going through a lot of 
meetings preparing for our Charge Conference and next year.  
At Saybrook we are in transition in so many ways, some of the 
most obvious is in our personnel.  Sharyn and Pete Kovalesky 
are moving, and by the time you read this they may be already 
starting to settle into their new home.  Sharyn has been the 
Worship chair since before I came to Saybrook.  She, along 

with Pete, have led worship and was the backbone to our Nursing Home ministries.  
People are stepping up and filling in, so the important things that this couple have done 
will continue, but we will miss their years of experience. 
 
With that said, we are now training our secretary Betty to also handle our Treasurer  
position.  She will be supported by Shelley who will continue as Financial Secretary—-  
but there is much to learn in how we United Methodists do our books and make our  
reports, especially now during Charge Conference season. Please keep all of these  
persons in your prayers. 
 
And now, as I look ahead toward November, the month of focusing on giving thanks, I 
am reminded of all that we as a congregation have to be thankful about.  November is 
also the month where we celebrate All Saints Day / Sunday.  This year we did lose two 
who truly were Saints, Bob Dubach and John Laurila.  Bob, in honor of his wife Midge 
was the inspiration behind our Labyrinth, which encircles our gazebo.  Such a beautiful, 
quiet witness.  And John, what a fighter.  I donôt think any of us will forget his hat  
ministry and the stories Martha told about how he (and those hats) made a difference to 
those who also were fighting cancer. 
And in addition to those Saints, we also remember the Saints whom we remembered this 
past September as we celebrated the 200th anniversary of the Methodist movement in 
Saybrook.  We have a profound and rich history—- but with that said, our story is not 

mailto:sumc@


yet over.  In this nation, in this world, we see strife and wars and rumors of wars, and 
many times we feel that there is nothing that we can do about it.  But we can— we are.  
We make a difference in the world daily because we pay 100% of shared offerings to the 
Conference.  With those funds we are in ministry not only in the U.S., but around the 
world, bringing classrooms and clinics.  Sending doctors, nurses, teachers, and builders.  
We in Saybrook send out hope as we send out the Gospel.  We have  
supported UMCOR in its missions.  We collect flood buckets and baby caps.  And in our 
own backyard we adopt 35 families each year for Christmas, supplying them not only 
with a token single gift, but we offer them much food and good clothing—- oh the tables 
of clothing.  And the leftovers are sent to 3 or 4 other ministries in the area.  We offer a 
summer worship service at the lake, and have done so for 52 years, inviting  
vacationers and townsfolk a place to worship and admire Godôs creation. 
We touch people with our Endowment Fund, we help find appliances for those with a 
need, and have filled our bus with boxes of school supplies.  We are good at finding a 
need and filling it.  We annually sponsor a summer VBS with usually 50+ in attendance. 
We have done well in bringing in new members, and our worship attendance is up—- 
but we could do better.  We need to be intentional inviting.  We need to encourage those 
in our neighborhoods and those who attend our VBS to be in worship and Sunday 
School on Sunday mornings.  Our WOW service is consistent, but wouldnôt it be great to 
see it grow.  We feed many at our Community Dinners, but wouldnôt it be great to feed 
their souls as well as their bellies. 
In a few months we will begin our focus on year 2017, and would it not be great to see 
the visions of 2016 mature and grow like the visions of those handful of Saints from 
1816é  It will only happen if we come together as the body of Christ, Trying to Live 
Like Jesus, determined to Make and Mature Disciples of Jesus Christ for the  
Transformation of the World. 

          Peace, 
           Jeff 
 
 

We would like to send our ñthanksò to Pastor Jeff 
and all those who attended the Memorial service for 
Mel and Greg.  Also a thank you to Jeff, Roberta and 
the park Trustees for a lovely garden. 

Thank you, Melôs Family 

CHRISTMAS FAMILY ADOPTION PROGRAM 
Our Christmas Family Adoption Program is just getting underway.  Starting the 
middle of November you may begin bringing in gently used clothing in all  
sizes, especially children. Ask your friends, neighbors and family members if they 
have any clothing for our 35 families. It would be really good if more people could 
help us with this. I have contacted the HALO office. We received about 25 families 
from them. There is lots to do. Please volunteer for the many things we have com-
ing up. or more information contact  
Judy Richard at 969-1857 or Kathy Feiler at 969-1857.                                                      
                                                                                    Thank you and God Bless 

 

 
BASEMENT SALE 

Come One Come All to our Annual Basement Sale 
Date: December 3rd!!!! Time: 7:30 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Where: Fellowship Hall 
There is an Early Bird Fee of $5.00 from 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 

THANK YOU! To all that came out and have suppor ted our sale in 
the past and hope to see you this year. 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU, to those who have worked so hard helping and have 
supported and loved me during the process of the basement sale.   

Your fellowship means the world to me.  Love Always Joyce White 
 

CRAFT SHOW LUNCHEON 
  Itôs that time of year again!  The Christmas Craft Show Luncheon will be 
Saturday, December 3, 2016.  This is the 43rd year for the annual Christmas Craft 
Show.  The craft show is to benefit Hospice of the Western Reserve and they are 
nice enough to let us give the luncheon, which helps to benefit us, Saybrook United 
Methodist Church.  The Craft Show and Luncheon will be held across the street at 
Saint Johnôs. Last year this fund raiser was very successful, so this November and 
December be on the look out for opportunities to donate food or volunteer for this 
annual event!   

For more information please contact Amy Kleps at (440) 969-3106.   
Thank you! 

 
 

 

https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?keywords=memorial&entry_date=1%2f1%2f0001&image_type=cl%2cph%2cpp%2cbc%2cca%2cch&page=3&ipp=30


CHARGE CONFERENCE 
Will take place on Sunday, November 6th at 2:00p.m. at the New Leaf United 
Methodist Church, located at 110 Gateway Ave. Conneaut OH. 
Join with us as we take care of some important church matters, and fellowship 
with our fellow United Methodists. 

 

Our Annual HANGING OF THE GREENS Celebration 
will take place on Sunday, November 20th.  

following the 10:30 service. 
 

ANNUAL COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE 
The Saybrook United Methodist Church will be hosting the Annual Community 

Thanksgiving Service on Sunday November 20th. At 7:00p.m.  
Service will be held here at the church.  

 
THANKFUL BASKETS 

If you would like to be a part of the  
Thankful Basket ministry by helping make the soup on  

Saturday, November 12th., at 9:00 a.m. or bring cookies, make a donation,  
or by delivering thankful baskets on Sunday, the 13th. after worship service. 

If you would like more information, please contact  
Cheryl McLaren, Membership & Evangelism Committee.   

 

COMMUNITY DINNER 
The 17th. Of November we will be having our  

Community Dinner in the Fellowship Hall at the Church at 5:00 p.m. 
In December there will be No Community Dinner at the Church,  

then in January we will be back on schedule. 
 

CHRISTMAS SHOE BOX PROJECT 
Be on the look out... We will be starting our Shoe Box Christmas Child Project. 
I noticed there was a decorated shoe box on the bulletin board as I was walking 
out of Church the other day.  The Shoe Box Dedication will be on Nov. 20th.   
A BIG THANK YOU goes out to Judy Hakundy for ordering and preparing for 
this wonderful project. What a difference it makes all around the world ...  

THANK YOU 
The Great Swiss Steak Dinner of 2016 was a huge success ...  
     The fellowship hall looked so beautiful on Friday with all the greens, orange, 
browns, and yellows that brightened up the room.  Davis said the color made the  
fellowship hall look great. We want to thank everyone that helped decorate & make the 
room come alive... 
     The kitchen smelled so good on Saturday morning. The fan was working overtime 
sending this wonderful aroma out into the parking lot.  Sue Miller &  Mike Hawk cut 
up onions. Lloyd, Harold, Roy & Mike Hawk prepared & browned 200 Swiss Steaks. 
[Again thank you Adam --- From Giant Eagle for the most tender steaks ]. Then the 
best of the night all the fresh made pies that were arriving. There were people so excit-
ed over the raisin pie. They wouldn't sit down until it was cut and served  ... WOW  ... I 
heard this several times through out the night ..  As the evening went on more and more 
people came in to help, man the chair lift , prepare, cook, servers, dish washers, clean 
up crew, those that made & served coffee, or just smiled and said hello. I also  
witnessed some  
special teaching going on. Joyce was talking to George about becoming a food taster. 
Then I watched as Jeff taught George what that special touch was,  to be able to make 
the mashed potatoes and gravy perfect. Then the excitement started. People started 
coming in, when all was said and done we had about 160 meals served. Thanks our  
different teams of Sue & Jill - Charmaine & Terri you were our greeter's and the carry 
out crew kept our guest coming and going. I could go on and on but there isnôt enough 
room.  This was our BEST Swiss Steak dinner in the last 4 years. It went so smooth 
from the planning to Ron washing the last pan and...  turning off the lights. The mission 
team says thank you; because of all your help and support our cost was down and our 
rewards were the best in 4 years.  We raised  $1,414.80.            
                                               Thank you for all you doé Earline and the Mission Team 
 
 
The mission team feels so humbled from all the support we have received from the 
members of this gracious Church from the beginning of the month when we had our 
BREAD FOR THE WORLD BAKE SALE and we were able to send funds of 
$132. What a gracious donation to people we don't know.. 
 We have helped them  in so many ways with this mission, we can't even imagine how 
those dollars makes a difference. Please know that they may sleep tonight with having 
bread to curb the hunger pains of the poor, those that have little or nothing are so grate-
ful for our gifts. Please go to bed tonight saying your prayers so these people will have 
even more as the days go on. We thank you for baking all the Breads and for all of you 
that purchased some, what a difference you have made. 

Amen 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
1 Grace  Arnold 
2 Rylee Richards 
7 Tom Davis 
9 Marilyn Reese 
10 Davis Cochran 
10 Shannon DeCamillo 
10 Allyson Loveland 
12 Lynsay Whelan 
13 Lloyd Richards 
13 Rick Leavitt 
16 Katarina Sundquist 
16 Phyllis Wright 
18 Justin Nelson 
20 Edward Wiley 
20 Emily Richards 
23 Ed Vaughn 
25 Katie Stoll 
25 Robin Laughlin 
25 Tom Tyler 
29 Joshua Stoll 
30 Brenda MacNaughton 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 
5 Dean & Patricia Moore 
5  Jim & Karen Keesler 
7  Frank & Tina Root 
14  Estel & Sue Matthews 
15  Thomas & Pauline Loveland  
19 Bob & Carol Loudermilk 

Happy Birthday to You —— To Jesus be true 
May Godôs richest blessings —— Abide upon You 
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THANKSGIVING WORD SEARCH 

Atlanti Ocean 

bake 

carve 

colony 

corn on the cob 

cornucopia 

England 

feast 

freedom of religion 

get together 

gravy 

mashed potatoes 

Mayflower 

North America 

pilgrim 

pumpkin pie 

roast 

squash 

Thanksgiving 

turkey 

voyage 

Each year, the Christmas season compels people to ask the Christmas questions. 
What's the big deal about the baby in the manger? Who was he? What does his 
birth have to do with me? Of all the responses to these questions, there is one 
that stands out from the rest: Because of Bethlehem, God knows what it is like 
to be a human. When we talk to God about our challenges, our struggles, and 
our tough times, he understands, because he's been there. He's been here.  
Because of Bethlehem, we have a friend in heaven. We have a Savior in heaven. 
Christmas begins what Easter celebrates. The child in the cradle became the king 
on the cross. Because he did, there are no marks on our record, just grace. Be-
cause of Bethlehem, we have the promise God is always near us. Always for us. 
Always in us. We may forget him, but he never forgets us.  
No day is accidental or incidental. No acts are random or wasted. Just look at the 
Bethlehem birth. A king levies a tax. Joseph is forced to travel. Mary, as round 
as a ladybug, bounces on a donkey's back. The hotel is full. The hour is late. The 
event is one big hassle. Yet out of the hassle, hope was born. Christmas reminds 
us that "everything works together for the good of those who love 
God" (Romans 8:28). And long after the Christmas guests have left, the carolers 
have gone home, and the lights have come down, that promise endures.  
In Because of Bethlehem, a four-session video Bible study, Max Lucado ex-
plores how the One who made everything chose to make himself nothing and 
come into our world. Jesus birth gives us the promise that God is always near us, 
always for us, and always within us and that we no longer need to have marks 
on our record. 
 
This Study will take place on each Monday of Advent at 12:30 and 6:30 p.m. A 
sign up sheet will be found in the Sanctuary. 

 

As you sent me into the world, so I have sent 
them . .  —John 17:18 



As a local United Methodist Congregation we promise to honor God with:        

Our Prayers 

Our Gifts 
Stewardship Update 

Year to Date as of 09/30/2016 
  Offering Budget     $112,287.45 

 

Our Presence 
Worship  Attendance 

 8:30am 10:30am WOW 

9/25/2016 43 84 23 

10/02/2016 48 80 28 

10/09/2016 34 73 25 

10/16/2016 38 80 55 

Service Men & Women, Our Police, Our Country,  
Our Leaders, Our Courts, Our County, Our Local Cities,  

Our Churches, Our Shut Ins, Our College Students & Our Pastor and Family 
DeeAnn Rich (Missionary), Mary Simmons, Erik Pimentel, Jean Hornbeck, 
Kurt Brindley, Sylvia Slaybaugh, Pete & Sharyn Kovalesky, Phil Verdi,  
Linda Gray, Joyce White, Kami Powell, Estel & Sue Matthews,  
Lorain Reese, Virginia Harris, Josh Midgley, Jim Beitel,  

Milan Conrad, Sue Morse, Kitty James, Karen Williams, Jenny Wallace,  
Ed Gathagan, Ken Livingston, Bob & Carol Loudermilk & Family,  

Priscilla Loudermilk, Sarah, Judy. Allison Smith, Richard & Donald Clugh,  
The Clugh Family. Jeff Powell & Garrod Powell, 2 yr. old Mason,  
Robert MacNaughton, Debbie Armstrong, Joy Miller, Tom Heil,  

Brittany & Baby, Bob & Sarah Williams, Theresa Foglio, Ken Brown,  
Jim Wayandôs Father, Bob Scott, Howard R Hewitt  

Our Service 
  WORSHIP LEADERS  
FOR NOVEMBER 

Liturgist  Childrenôs message 
11/6 Cheryl McLaren  Rev. Jeff 
11/13 Martha Laurila       Cheryl McLaren 
11/20 Brian MacNaughton Rev.Jeff    
11/27 Earline Stiltner  Lou Buck 
 

and Our Witness 
Some Thoughts 

from Sharyn Kovalsky 

BEGINNINGS AND ENDINGS 
Jesus prayed for me? Thatôs right, 

and all of you too! Amazing huh? But 

true. Letôs read some of John 17, as 

Jesus prays when the hour is near. 

The first 19 verses are a prayer for 

the disciples who were with him in 

this world.       Beginning at verse 20, 

he prays for ALL believers: past,   

present and future. He prayed            
20 
ñMy prayer is not for them alone. I 

pray also FOR THOSE WHO WILL 

BELIEVE in me through their mes-

sage, 
21 
that all of them may be 

one, Father, just as you are in me 

and I am in you. May they also be in 

us so that the world may   believe 

that you have sent me. 
22 
I have    

given them the glory that you gave 

me, that they may be one as we are 

oneð 
23 
I in them and you in meðso 

that they may be brought to complete 

unity. Then the world will know that 

you sent me and have loved 

them even as you have loved me.ò 

We werenôt even born yet and Christ 

prayed for us, because he knew weôd 

eventually get to be on this earth and 

would need prayer. And, did you    

notice what he prayed for? Three 

times in these verses He mentioned   

Christian unity ï a shared life in Christ 

- the body of Christ ï a     beloved 

people saved by grace who have 

been given Holy Spirit to dwell within 

us. And wait, thatôs not all! In Romans 

8:34 Paul said that no one condemns 

us because Christ Jesus who died 

was raised to life is at the right hand 

of God and is INTERCEDING FOR 

US. He prayed for us while He was 

here and prays for us still as He is in 

heaven. He never stops praying for all 

of us! Christ has done so much for us 

and continues to pray for us out of 

love for us and for all of those not 

even born yet! We should spend our 

lives thanking Him. 

 
  


